	Date/Time
	Location/Grid
	Description of Action
	KIA
	WIA

	11/17/1969 –

01/13/1970
	Chu Lai &

Hawk Hill
	F/17th Cavalry, H/17th Cavalry, A,B, & C-1/1st Cavalry, and E-1/1st Cavalry received training on the new M551 Sheridan Tanks.
	N/A
	N/A

	12/26/1969
	BT126342
	F/17th Cavalry ambushed by an unknown-sized enemy force after leaving its Christmas NDP.  The unit received RPG, small arms, and automatic weapons fire.
	(3)US
	(5)US

(E)

	01/07/1970
	BT113324
	F/17th Cavalry and D-3/21st Infantry received small arms and automatic weapons fire and (2) RPG rounds.  The unit returned fire resulting in (5)CSWC and (18) IWC.  No friendly casualties.
	(39)NVA
	-

	01/01-07/1970
	BT231315

Hawk Hill
	Hawk Hill received (8) 122mm rockets and (3) RPG rounds during this period, with only minor damage to the LZ.
	None

Reported
	


Extracts from

“Operational Report – Lessons Learned”, Headquarters Americal Division, 

Period Ending 31 January 1970”

11/01/1969 – 01/31/1970

** Action in the F/17th Cavalry Area of Operations (AO) was light during the remainder of this period.

  Some heavy contact is reported in the mountains to the west of the AO.

1.  During this period, unit V-12, (VC Local Force), moved to and was operating around BT2315 near Route 533 from Tam Ky to Tien Phouc.  Also,

     the 3rd Regiment, 2nd NVA Division was reported operating west of Tam Ky in the Pineapple Forest.

2.  The 39th Engineer Battalion built the following structures on Hawk Hill during this period:


(7)
living bunkers, 20’ X 32”

(30)
latrines




(30)
showers

3.  This quarter was part of OPERATION FREDERICK HILL.  The following are the casualty totals, etc.:


US CASUALTIES





ENEMY CASUALTIES

(57)
KIA






(497)
VC KIA

(164)
IWC

             (315)
WIA(E)




                            (317)
NVA KIA
  (19)
CSWC


(67)
WIA(M)





             (273) 
Detainees










    (3)
VC/PW










    (5)
NVA/PW

4.  The “Lessons Learned” section of this report contains the following:

SUBJECT

Closing with the enemy

OBSERVATION

At times, armored cavalry troops have been reluctant to close on objectives because of the unusually dense tree lines and hedgerows that normally characterizes the enemy’s defensive positions.  In some instances, they have preferred to attack these positions by fire while standing off from the objectives at a distance of 200-300 

meters.

EVALUATION

The technique of attacking only by fire has proven unsatisfactory.  While the unit sits in a stationary position firing upon the objectives two things are happening;  First, 

the enemy is maneuvering his tank-killer teams to firing positions from which they can place effective antitank fire on our vehicles;  Second, the enemy is using the trench 

lines and dikes that normally make up his defensive positions to shift his forces out of the objective area.  This results in the friendly units taking a considerable amount of 

antitank fire and achieving little success when they finally search the objective.

CAARS 11/01/1969-01/31/1970, Continued:

RECOMMENDATION

That all armored cavalry units close on their objectives as rapidly as possible carrying their assaults into the tree lines and hedgerows.  Armored cavalry troops should be 

reinforced with at least one rifle platoon to assist in securing the objective once the unit has closed on it.
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